St Clair High School

6 Endeavour Avenue, ST CLAIR NSW 2759
Phone: (02) 9670 6700
Email: stclair-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

24 January 2022
Dear parents and carers,
Welcome to a new school year.

We will start 2022 with a layered approach to COVID-smart measures that have been developed in
partnership with NSW Health to help to minimise transmissions at school. These measures are designed to
help to keep our school open and our students learning in the classroom.

These key measures include:

e Rapid antigen test (RAT) kits will be provided to all students to help monitor your child’s health and
minimise transmission of COVID-19 across our school.

e  Wearing of surgical masks indoors is required for all staff and students in Year 7 and above. Masks
will be provided by the school if required.

e  Only fully vaccinated visitors essential to delivering and supporting learning or wellbeing can come
on a school site.

e  Two parents or carers are allowed to accompany their child into school on their first day of Year 7 or
students starting at a new school.

e  Students will be kept in their year groups on school grounds, the playground and canteen access to
minimise the spread of COVID-19 across cohorts.

e  We will continue to use good hygiene, enhanced cleaning, good air flow and ventilation in learning
spaces, as well as physical distancing practices.

Rapid antigen testing

We will distribute packs of rapid antigen test (RAT) kits for all students and staff commencing Thursday
27" January. See attached document detailing collection times for each year group.

How and when do | pick up the RAT kits?

e  Year groups have been allocated a time, date and collection piont for parents or carers to pick up the
packs of RAT kits to avoid congestion. It will be a click and collect process as per attached document.

e  RAT kits should be collected from school by a parent or carer and the tests completed at home in the
morning before attending school.

e  Each student will receive an initial supply of 4 RATs to be used twice a week on Mondays and
Wednesdays.

o [f astudent or staff member receives a positive RAT test, they need to:
o record the positive RAT result through the Service NSW website External link or Service NSW app
External link
notify the school of the positive RAT or PCR test result as soon as possible
follow NSW Health advice External link to isolate for 7 days.

Negative results do not need to be reported to Service NSW or to the school.



https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/testing/register-positive-rat-test-result
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/campaign/service-nsw-mobile-app
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/campaign/service-nsw-mobile-app
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/Pages/self-isolation-and-testing.aspx
mailto:stclair-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

Unwell at school

Any student who is unwell and/or displays symptoms of COVID-19 will be asked to go home and stay until
they can complete a RAT or PCR test.

e |If symptoms continue, they should stay at home and take another RAT in 24 hours or have a PCR test.

e |fthe second RAT or initial PCR test result is negative, the student member can return to school.

What happens when a student or staff member tests positive for COVID-19

Under the new close contact rules, schools are no longer included in contact tracing. | will inform the school
community when there is a positive case in our school and advise families on public health advice, including
monitoring for symptoms.

Use of surgical masks

All secondary school staff will be required to wear masks indoors.
No vented or cloth masks should be worn. If required, surgical masks will be available at schools.

Secondary school students will be provided with surgical masks as a backup when needed, which they are
required to wear indoors.

Masks are also strongly encouraged in outdoor settings where you cannot physically distance. Your child
can remove their mask when eating, exercising or playing a musical instrument.

For more information, refer to Face masks in NSWExternal link..

Visitors on school sites and vaccinations

No parents, carers or visitors will be allowed on school site until further notice with the following
exceptions:

e Two parents or carers are allowed to accompany their child into school on their first day of Year 7 or
students starting at a new school.

e Volunteers or staff operating uniform shops and canteens must be fully vaccinated.
e Visitors supporting school operations and curriculum delivery must be fully vaccinated.

e Allied health partners for the wellbeing of students must be fully vaccinated.
The health and wellbeing of our students and staff remain our priority, and these measures are designed

to help to keep our school open and our students learning in the classroom.
Thank you again for your continued support during this school term.

iy

Mrs Julie Tegart
Principal, St Clair High School


https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/face-masks
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